
PARKING SERVICES MEMBER WORKING PARTY

Draft Notes of the meeting held on Wednesday 20 January 2016
Present:

Cllr Martin Trevett (Chairman), Cllr Rupert Barnes, Councillor Ralph Sangster, Councillor Ann Shaw OBE and Councillor Len Tippen.

Officers: Rebecca Emmett and Helen Wailling.
1) Appointment of the Chairman

Cllr Martin Trevett was nominated and elected as Chairman.
2) Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Councillor Phil Brading.
3) Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interest.
4) 
Draft Terms of Reference


The Draft Terms of Reference were agreed.
5)
Items to consider

Actions agreed:
· Balance Sheet to be supplied showing costs and income
· RE to check re: if it is possible to make a profit from parking if private enforcement used.
Resident Parking Permits
· Document to be produced showing incremental increases in price and how this would affect the deficit.
Visitor Permits

· Same as above
· Look at impact of getting rid of visitor permits altogether, and using scratchcards instead.

· Obtain statistics of how many residents have a visitor permit but no 1st or 2nd permit; and of how many scratchcards are used per year.

Business Permits (short stay and annual)

· Look at Tradesmen permits and how these could be obtained online.
· Also look at using Ringo / parking app and how much it would cost to set these up.

· Obtain figure for how much income business permits (e.g. in St Mary’s car park and in Ferry car park) bring in per year. How many spaces are for business use in St Mary’s car park?

· Look at increasing business permit annual cost.
Long Stay Parking
· Charging after first two hours not supported by Working Party.
Commuter Parking

· Look at using Aquadrome car park in short-term. However will need to persuade commuters to park there. This will involve a longer-term look at whole permits scheme and how it works.
Nb. Dog-walkers and recreational users of Aquadrome should not have to pay for parking spaces and their right of use should be protected.

· Royal Masonic land – letter to be drafted from Chief Executive to headteacher at school asking if they would consider sharing income from parking spaces.

· Look at using Scotsbridge land for parking.

· Land around The Bury and Riverside Drive could be utilised in the long-term, as a large portion owned by TRDC. Commuters parking there would need to walk via Rickmansworth High Street so would increase footfall.
· Up to date information on Swan House / Comet House parking situation to be obtained.

Other points made

· It was noted that different areas of the District will have different priorities and needs around parking, e.g. in Chorleywood, the shops may benefit from commuter footfall.

· Commuters come in from a long way to park in the District (e.g. from High Wycombe). 

· Some Councils have worked with local businesses to share profit from car parking spaces. 

· Adding extra floors to existing car parks is an option.

· New railway through Croxley – commuter parking provision will need to be looked at.
· New contract for parking services is up for renewal. 
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